Castlefields Primary School, Castlefields, Bridgnorth, Shropshire WV16 5DQ

9th December 2022

Hey Ewe!
The Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas performance of “Hey Ewe” was a truly
magical start to the festive season. Well done to all the staff and children involved.

Winter Walk
We had lovely frosty weather for our winter walk today. We
walked around the school grounds and finished with music,
dancing and party games on the playground. It was so lovely
seeing the whole school together having fun.

Next Week

Nursery and KS2 Performances
We look forward to the Nursery Christmas songs on Monday morning at 10.00 am

and the Key Stage 2 concert on Tuesday evening at 6.00 pm. Please remember
that due to fire regulations, tickets for the KS2 performance will be limited to 2 per

Family. The PTA will be selling calendars and holding a small raffle at each

performance.

Oldbury Grange
The Year 5 and 6 choir members will be walking to Oldbury Grange on Wednesday
to sing to the residents. Please bring back your slips if you haven'’t already done so.

Years 3 and 5 Bridgnorth History Walk
Years 3 and 5 will be visiting Bridgnorth Town on Friday 16th December. You
should have received a letter.

Gymnastic Competition
Some children from KS2 will be attending a gymnastic competition at Idsall on
Thursday 15th December.



Christmas Party Day
The children’s Christmas Party will be on Thursday 15th December. Children can
all come to school dressed in their party clothes (non uniform) but please
remember that they will still go outside at breaktimes (coat, gloves, hat etc).
During the afternoon the PTA have arranged for all children to receive a slice of
pizza. If your child is unable to eat pizza, you may like to send them in with a
special shack. A big thank you to the PTA for treating the children.

Christmas Dinner Day
A reminder that it is Christmas Dinner Day on Wednesday14th December. All chil-
dren can wear their Christmas Jumpers (no uniform required).

Calendar Winners
| Congratulations to Jessica B, Pippa AS, Florence A
N and Evie R who all received a calendar and chocolate
as their prize. There are still calendars available to
purchase costing £5.00 at either the plays or from the
office.

Christmas Decoration Competition
Congratulations to the winners of the Christmas Tree Decoration Competition. They
all received their prize in the Celebration Assembly.

Year 6 Bookfest
Year 6 had a visit from Mrs Hampson on Monday. She gave each child in Year 6 a
book to borrow, written by Sam Sedgman. He will be visiting our school in the
Spring term to work with the class on their story writing.

The Grotto Shop @%‘W@%

There are still some items available to purchase in our Christmas Grotto Jgﬁ;
shop. Each item is £2 and includes gift wrapping. The children have been so

thoughtful and polite while making their purchases. - B

Winter Fayre
A grand total of £2,520.66 was made at the Winter Fayre — a big thank you to
everybody who kindly supported this event and for the time the PTA gave in
organising this.

Next week’s summary

Monday Normal School Uniform (or PE/Forest) for all children

Tuesday Normal School Uniform (or PE/Forest) for all children

Wednesday Christmas Jumper for all children - non uniform (including
for those on trips. PE will still take place)

Thursday Party Clothes for all children (including those on trips)

Friday Christmas Jumpers for all children - non uniform



